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Dear Mr Fenlon 

Thank you for the invitation to comment on the Queensland Constitutional Review 
Commission's recommendation 5.2 relating to the maximum term of the Queensland 
legislative assembly being extended to four years with a fixed minimum period of three years. 

Due to the short period of time provided to comment, a formal resolution of my Council has not 
been possible, therefore I offer you my comments as Mayor. 

An informal discussion with my Councillors has indicated unanimous support for your 
recommendation . However, this support is only offered if there is a mandatory fixed term 
period of not less than 3 years. 

As you are aware, local Government has now been given a mandatory four~year term where 
greater stability can be provided to our local communities. This stability will only be reinforced 
if we could secure greater stability with the State Government and this can be achieved with a 
minimum fixed term for Parliament. There may also be some benefit in increas'ng the reserve 
powers of the Governor to overcome any difficulties that may occur within the fixed three·year 
period. 

I also strongly support entrenchment provisions. The nolion of a minimum fixed term in a new 
four~year term can only be guaranteed with these provisions being entrenched in the 
constitution. The ability to change the minimum fixed term period by statute defeats the 
purpose of moving to four~year terms. However difficult it would be for the government of the 
day to change the minimum period, political opportunities win not be overlooked if there is 
discretionary power to change these provisions. 

The support for Parliamentary four-year terms is therefore conditional on a minimum fixed 
term period of not less than three years and both of these provisions being entrenched in the 
constitution. 
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